
Northbrook Notes                 November 2018 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church Newsletter 

ò
L
i
v
e
 
t
h
e
 
L
o
v
e
 
o
f
 
J
e
s
u
s
 
C
h
r
i
s
t
ó

 

Dear Northbrook Family and Friends ð 
 

How can we possibly express our deep gratitude to all of you for what you have done for us?  
The outpouring of your presence and love to us both, the delightful farewell dinner, the 
beautiful and overwhelmingly generous gifts, and your words of love, encouragement and 
support have touched us deeply.  As we take our leave, we feel so humbled at the ways you 
have honored and blessed us, and will be eternally grateful for the privilege of sharing your 
lives these past 8 years.     
 

We will miss you all very much, for you have each made an impact on who we are and how 
we live.  As we all move into a new future, let us pray for each other, and continue to trust 
that the love of God that has knit us together in the Spirit has fashioned a bond that cannot 
be broken.  We will hold Northbrook in our hearts forever.   
 

With much love we will always be Yours in Christ,   
 

Marjorie and Jeff Wilhelmi 

 

Changing Seasons:  Sowing Seeds for 
Growing in God 

 

As surely as the Autumn leaves drift by your window, the 
coming of Fall assures that our stewardship mailing will drift 
into your mailbox.  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ, Changing Seasons:  
Sowing Seeds for Growing in God, recognizes the rhythm of 
life, ǘƘŜ ōƻǳƴǘȅ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǇǊƻǾƛǎƛƻƴ ǿŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
and mission.   
 

The care we take now in prayerfully considering what this church means to us and how we 
will best share our gifts, financially and through worship, study and service to God, sows the 
seeds of our vitality as a congregation willing and able to provide love, fellowship, and 
spiritual growth to one another and our community in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 

As you review the mailing you received, consider how this calling to support Northbrook 
challenges and encourages you to Grow in God through giving.  We will dedicate our 
pledges on Sunday, November 18, ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ DƻŘΩǎ 
gifts and our work together as the body of Christ.   
 

With Abundant Gratitude, 
Your Finance Committee:  Matt Broadwell, Chair; Amy Annett, Mark Best and  
Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor 
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Sunday, November 11 
On Sunday, November 11 at 12:30 p.m., we will be 
having a fundraiser for the youth's summer mission 
trip.  The event will include a corn-hole tournament, 
chili cook-off, silent auction for leaf raking service, 
and the Lions game on the big projector.  Tickets are 
$10.  Please sign-up by emailing Ken Stetson at 
stetson.kenny@gmail.com or by signing up after 
worship in Fellowship Hall.  Be sure to specify if you 
will be participating in the corn-hole or as a cook in 
the chili cook-off.  Corn-hole entries can be done 
individually or in pairs.  Cooks,  please plan to prepare 
enough for approximately 40 samples. 

 

Interim Pastor Search Committee Update 
 

Our Interim Pastor Search Committee is very excited to announce that we have secured an Interim 
Pastor. The session has approved Rev. Anne Schaefer as our Interim Pastor starting in January.  She has 
served Northbrook in this capacity previously. 
 

Rev. Schaefer is currently completing her work as the Interim Pastor/Head of Staff at First Presbyterian 
Church in Plymouth.  She has served as Interim Pastor at many churches within the Presbytery of 
Detroit. 
 

A graduate of Albion College, she received her Master of Divinity degree from McCormick 
Seminary.  In addition, she has completed graduate studies in clinical psychology.  Anne describes 
herself as seeking to learn the culture of the church and to work with and build on that.  She affirms 
that she believes in Jesus Christ as her savior and that she has a personal relationship with God through 
Him.  Anne writes, òMy style of preaching is one in which I present thoughts on Godõs word to people 
and then hopefully send them home to allow those thoughts to incubate to a place where they actually 
change peopleõs lives.ó Family involvement is very important to her; she likes to bring families to 
church together.  She loves teaching bible study! 
 

Many here at Northbrook have found her worship services and her work as pastor inspirational in the 
past.  We are confident that Anne will be a reassuring presence to the congregation, a reliable guide to 
our session, deacons and ministry teams and a mentoring presence to our staff. We are blessed to have 
a strong staff in place during this time of transition and grateful to have Anne as an Interim Pastor/
Head of Staff to minister to us and to lead us.  
 

Your Interim Pastor Search Committee, 
Bill Jordan, Committee Chairperson, Kathy Bauhof, Frank LaSota, Paulette Lein, Ken Stetson  

mailto:stetson.kenny@gmail.com
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2018 Youth Fall Retreat  

Get Ready...Get Set for...5K to 5K 
Believing in the call to serve our neighbors, Northbrook is joining 
with four other Presbyterian churches in the area in the 5K to 5K 
Challenge.  For the month of November, the congregations of 
Northbrook, First Presbyterian Church of Troy, First Presbyterian 
Church of Pontiac, Orchard Lake Community Church and Kirk in 
the Hills will be collectively tracking all individual and communal 
service hours trying to hit a 5,000 hour total.  The challenge will 

culminate with a 5K walk/run around the lake at Kirk in the Hills.   
 

For more information about the 5K walk/run, visit: https://rfeventservices.redpodium.com/2018kirkhill.   
 

Each week, individuals will receive via e-mail updates on our challenge total, a weekly devotional and 
weekly volunteer opportunities.  There will be chances to work with fellow congregants and Presbyterians 
but also encouragement to volunteer within your own context.  5ƻ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ?  
Serve lunch at a local shelter?  Donate time through the Lions Club?  9ǾŜƴ ƛŦ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ 
church, we can count those hours!  As Christians, we are called to be the hands and feet of God in the 
world.  We want to see how far and wide we reach and, in doing so, support and encourage others to 
reach out, too.  Please contact Jackie Spycher at jacqueline@northbrookpc.org if you have questions. 

visit:%20https://rfeventservices.redpodium.com/2018kirkhill
mailto:jacqueline@northbrookpc.org
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Presbytery of Detroit 37th !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ & Advent Breakfast 
Saturday, December 8 at Northbrook Church 

 

On Saturday, December 8, Northbrook Church and Greenfield Presbyterian Church will be co-hosting the 
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅ ƻŦ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘΩǎ 37ǘƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ & Advent Breakfast for our first time.  It will take a 
lot of effort to put this together, ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ DǊƻǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇ.  The main events 
are the church service with communion and the breakfast for about 175-200 men.  We ask that you 
consider helping to make this event a success by volunteering on a sign-up sheet in Fellowship Hall 
starting November 11th.  This is our chance to play our part in the Detroit Presbytery community.  Please 
see the flyer on the next page for more information and watch future bulletins for more details.   

Northbrook Book ClubτMonday, December 3 
The Northbrook Book Club will meet on Monday, December 3 at 7 p.m. in the Library to discuss Good Earth 
by Pearl Buck.  We encourage new members and welcome your participation in our lively discussion. 
 

Senior Souper LunchτNovember 8 
Senior Souper Lunch will take place only once in November on Thursday, November 8.  Join us in the Library 
at 1:00 p.m. for soup, salad, bread and dessert.  If you are a regular, bring a guest so we can fill our tables 
with fellowship and lots of great conversation.  We wish everyone a very happy Thanksgiving with their 
families on November 22nd. 
 

Knit WitsτWednesday, November 28 
Our Knit Wits will meet on Wednesday, November 28, 1:00τ3:00 p.m.  The 
December meeting, however, is cancelled due to the proximity to Christmas so the 
following meeting will be January 23, 2019! 
 

We encourage anyone who enjoys knitting, crocheting or learning a new skill to join 
us on the 4th Wednesday of each month from 1τ3:00 p.m. in the library.  We happily help learners with 
either skill, or they may bring a different skill such as embroidery, needlepoint or hand quilting! 
 

We have, as part of our group of knitters, a mission to make prayer shawls which are given to people with 
serious emotional or physical conditions such as hospitalization or loss of a family member.   We are also 
ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǎƘŀǿƭǎ ōȅ άŀǘ ƭŀǊƎŜέ ƪƴƛǘǘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ.  If you have 
any questions about our group, please see Mary Hendrien.  She will help explain and show what we do. 
 

Fort Street Open DoorτThursday, November 29 
Join fellow Northbrook members and friends for the next opportunity to serve at the Open Door at Fort 
Street Presbyterian Church on Thursday, November 29.  Volunteers will meet at the church parking lot for an 
8:00 a.m. departure.  The church van and/or carpooling will be available.  We will likely gather for lunch and 
fellowship at a Detroit restaurant on the way home.  For more information and/or to sign up, please contact 
Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard at (248)626-6514. 
 

aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴτThursdays at 8 a.m. 
aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ 8 a.m. in the Library.  We gather for prayer, 
thought-provoking conversation and friendship as we broaden and understand our relationship with God.  All 
men are invited to join us.  For more information, please contact Bill Travis, John Thomas or Phil Owen. 
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Please Welcome our Newest Northbrook Members 
 

Michael Buscaino 
Mike grew up in Coral Gables, Florida and attended the University of Houston.  He 
founded Fontina Foods in 1984 in his townhouse kitchen.  Today, Fontina has grown to 
supply a core line of refrigerated, fresh processed stabilized herbs and spices, sauces and 
marinades.  Mike currently assists his wife, Michele, in her foodservice bakery business, 
9ƳƳƛŜΩǎ .ŀƪŜ {ƘƻǇǇŜ.  He resides in Birmingham with his wife and they have a son, 
Michael.  His hobbies include running and golf.  He is choosing to join Northbrook because 
of its amazing culture and his family. 

 
Colleen Cornell 
Colleen and her husband, Jeff, were married at Northbrook Church in 1974.  She has three 
children and five grandchildren.  Colleen is looking forward to rejoining her Northbrook 
home for worship and fellowship. 

 
Keith Lee 
Keith grew up in Tennessee and Michigan.  You may have already met him as he is the 
owner operator of Alert Road Testing and Alert Driving School that currently does road 
testing in the Northbrook parking lot.  YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ƘƻōōƛŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ƻƛƭ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ, playing the 
drums and guitar, RC airplanes, motor cycle riding and hot rod cars.  Even before joining, 
Keith was lending a hand at Northbrook as a member of the Building & Grounds 
Committee. 
 

Jack MacFarlane 
Jack MacFarlane is transferring his membership back to Northbrook from the Kirk 
in the Hills.  Jack joined Northbrook back in the 70Ωǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ YƛǊƪ.  
Jack joins his son, Tom MacFarlane, in membership here again at Northbrook. 
 
 

Cans for Communion 
Sunday, November 4th 

Every Communion Sunday, the first Sunday of each 
month, the Mission Connection Committee will take 
up a collection of canned goods to be distributed to 
an area food pantry and distribution centers.  Please 
bring cans of food to church on Communion 
Sundays so we can help put food on the table for 
those who are hungry.  The collection point will be 
near the name tag table and main doors leading into 
the Narthex.  No glass 
and please make sure 
the cans don't have 
expired dates on them.  
Thank you! 

 

The 2018-2019 Northbrook Church 
Directories are here.  You may pick up 
your directory in the Narthex.  Please 

cross your name off the master 
directory after you receive your copy.  
One copy per family please.  Forward 
any changes or corrections to Becky in 

the church office. 
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Meet our New Elders and Deacons 
On Sunday, October 7th, Northbrook members elected the following individuals to serve as Elders, Deacons 
and members of the Nominating Committee.  On Sunday, October 28, they were ordained and installed. 

 
Terri Hurbis (ElderτClass of 2021) 
Terri joined Northbrook with her family in February of 1987.  At that time, Peter 
Moore was the Associate Pastor, and he enthusiastically welcomed her to become 
involved in the youth programming.  Since that time, Terri has served as an Elder, 
Deacon, Sunday School teacher and Angel Choir Director.  She has spent 20+ summers 
at church camp as a JC, a counselor and now as the Camp Nurse.  Her current 
responsibilities at Northbrook include serving on the Children's Ministry Committee 
and as a volunteer at LOGOS.  She considers herself blessed to be part of such an 

amazing community of faith. 
 

Terri and her six and a half year old son, Owen, live in Royal Oak. They have two dogs, Lucy and Tillie. In her 
spare time, Terri enjoys photography, scrapbooking and running. Terri is looking forward to serving as an 
Elder and hopes that this will help her continue her faith journey. 
 

Dan Gross (ElderτClass of 2021) 
Dan joined Northbrook Church with his family in 1976 and can trace many of his most 
significant experiences over the past 40+ years back to this church.  He was 
commissioned here as an eighth grader in 1986, participated in the youth group and 
attended summer camp for many years, a priceless experience he now shares with his 
son.  He has gone on Mission Trips and met many lifelong friends here.  Dan honored 
the passing of his father at Northbrook in 2005, got married here in 2006, stepped in 
to assist with the music program here in 2009 and has served on multiple committees over the years. 
 

Dan developed a penchant for helping others through his youth mission experiences at Northbrook.  This 
affinity led to a degree in Psychology, followed by several years spent as a Social Worker in the Oakland 
County Health System.  In 2005, Dan transferred his counseling expertise to the financial arena, spending  
five years as a Financial Advisor with MetLife before moving to a private firm to gain advanced planning 
experience. In 2016, Dan started his own financial company, Oakmont Financial LLC.  
 

Dan currently lives in Southfield with his wife, Jennifer, and their son Dylan (10).  His hobbies include music, 
travel, golf, fitness, and he is a college football junkie. 

 

Penny Willey (ElderτClass of 2019) 
Penny and her family have been members at Northbrook since 1989.  She is married to 
Dan and has 3 kids:  Madelyn (26), Nate (23) and Evan (16).  She has served on Session 
three prior times, was part of the team that launched the Logos program, served on an 
interim pastor search committee and, most recently, has been part of several worship 
groups, exploring alternative worship ideas and planning special services. 
 

Michael Huddlestun (DeaconτClass of 2021) 
As an active member of Northbrook for 20 years, Mike has served as an Elder and is 
currently a member of the choir.  IŜ ǎƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅ ƻŦ άƻŦŦ.έ CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ 31 years, he and 
his wife, Julie, have resided in Beverly Hills/Pure Michigan where they raised two very  
 
(cont. on next page) 
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(cont. from previous page) 
 
wonderful children, Michael and Jessica, five dogs, three cats, two cockatiels, lizards, turtles, a pair of ducks 
and countless fish.  LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ!  
 

After a 45 year career in television marketing and advertising sales throughout the country, he recently 
retired from his position at the Disney ABC Television Group.  It was time to go off the air. 
 

Upon first impression, Mike may seem shy and introverted, but he is not.  IŜΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜǎ 
to make friends.  Born and raised in South Bend, Indiana, he loves the state of Michigan but is and will always 
remain a confirmed Hoosier.   
 

Based upon his faith in God, his savior Jesus Christ, his love to help others and life experiences, Mike looks 
forward to becoming a Deacon at Northbrook.  

 

Diane Joppie (DeaconτClass of 2019) 
Diane  has been a member of Northbrook since 2006.  Her church background has been 
in Christian Reformed Church and Reformed Church serving as Sunday School teacher, 
VBS teacher, Youth Leader and Deacon. 
 

Diane has been married to Doug Joppie for 48 years.  They have 3 children living in 
Waterford, MI, Chicago, IL and Atlanta, GA.  They also have 4 very adorable 
grandchildren.  
 

Diane is a retired Registered Nurse having worked for the Sisters of Mercy hospitals for 40 years, the last 29 
ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻŜΩǎ ƛƴ tƻƴǘƛŀŎ ƛƴ ǎǳǊƎƛŎŀƭ, post-op units. 
 

Her time now is spent in care giving for her grandsons in Waterford and for her 90 year old Mom who is in a 
dementia unit in Grand Rapids. 
 

Diane has been honored to serve on the Northbrook Board of Deacons for the last 3 years, seeing first- hand 
how many caring, loving, ŀƴŘ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ά[ƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ [ƻǾŜ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘέ ƘŜǊŜ.  Northbrook truly is a 
place where you can put your faith into action and make a difference in the world. 

 
Connie Jordan (DeaconτClass of 2021) 
Connie has been a member of Northbrook for about 20 years having initially been invited to 
worship by Nancy Best.  Over these years, she has enjoyed attending weekly Bible studies, 
getting to know our wonderful members at fellowship events and serving the church as a 
Deacon and on many committees.  In her working life, Connie was a social worker, doing 
outreach and counseling with senior citizens in Detroit, then later working with 
developmentally challenged adults in community group homes. 
 

Connie and her husband, Bill, live in Beverly Hills with a big orange cat named Al.  They have a 30 year old 
son, Chris, who grew up at Northbrook attending youth activities each week.  Chris lives nearby in Clawson 
and is enjoying his television production career with PBS Detroit.  Connie enjoys travel, cooking, attending 
concerts, plays, movies, doing crossword puzzles and playing strategy games with Bill and Chris on most 
Sunday evenings, fueled by Thai carryout food.  She looks forward to returning to the Board of Deacons. 
 
 
 (cont. on next page) 
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Susan Boese (Nominating CommitteeτClass of 2020) 
Sue and her husband, Tim, have been Northbrook members since 1986 with detours to 
Dallas and Memphis.  Both of their daughters were confirmed at Northbrook, and 
Caroline was married here in June.  Sue has been on the Mission Connection 
Committee for several years, been on the Nominating Committee, taught Sunday 
school and has been an Elder.  The worship, Christian fellowship and support have all 
been such blessings.  Sue tries to continue to Live the Love of Jesus Christ. 
 

Elizabeth Hurbis (Nominating CommitteeτClass of 2020) 
Liz became a member of Northbrook in 1988 after attending services for about a year.  
Her daughter, Katie, and her friends from Berkshire Middle School wanted to join the 
youth group and soon her family was involved along with several other Berkshire 
families.  Katie actually attended preschool in the late 70's at Northbrook.  Liz has two 
other daughters, Terri, an active member of Northbrook and mother of Owen, and 
Stephanie who is married to Brad and have a son named William. 
 

Her grandsons are the lights of her life.  Many of you are familiar with Owen who at 6 1/2 is a Northbrook 
regular and a treasure to her.  Owen began first grade this fall and loves his school and teacher.  Will, at  
2 1/2+ years, is less known at Northbrook but is an adorable character as well.  He is everything a two year 
old should be, funny, energetic and stubborn.  Together, ǘƘŜǎŜ ōƻȅǎ ƳŀƪŜ [ƛȊΩ ƘŜŀǊǘ ǎƛƴƎ! 
 

Liz has a part time job at Simply Good Kitchen in Birmingham that often feels like a full time job. She mostly 
works at the counter at this very busy store that sells individual gourmet meals to go.  Most days, the store 
has 150-200 people stop by.  At holiday time, the numbers and hours increase.  Liz also has a small design 
business, has exercised regularly at the YMCA for 40+years, enjoys time spent with her friends and volunteers 
in the community. 
 

Liz has served as an Elder and as a member of the Building and Grounds committee for 10 years.  She was 
also the Red Cross coordinator for over 10 years.  Currently, Liz is the chairman of the Adult Education 
Committee. 

 
 
 
 
 

The Adult Education Committee has arranged a tour of the Holocaust Museum in 
Farmington Hills on Wednesday, November 14 at 11 a.m.  The tour begins with a power 
point presentation by Barbara Cohen, a Holocaust survivor and friend of Seglinda  
Kelle-Pritchard.  After the presentation, we will take a docent led tour through the 
museum.  The tour lasts approximately 1 1/2 hours and costs $6.  We will car pool from 
the church or meet at the museum and follow the tour with lunch in the area.  A sign up 
sheet can be found in the hallway.  Family and friends are welcome to attend.  We hope 
you will be able to join us for this special tour.  

Holocaust Museum Tour 
Wednesday, November 14 
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{ŀƭƭƛŜ 5ƻǊŜǊΩǎ 90th Birthday Coffee Hour 
.ƛƭƭ ¢ǊŀǾƛǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ 5ŜŀŎƻƴǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ƘƻǳǊ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ {ŀƭƭƛŜ 5ƻǊŜǊΩǎ 90th 
birthday on Sunday, October 28th.  DŜƻǊƎƛƴŀ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ŀƴŘ {ŀƭƭƛŜΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ 
grandchildren were in attendance to celebrate this special occasion. 

 

More 90th Birthday Celebrations to Come in December  
Mary Sandercock will be celebrating her 90th birthday on December 6, Mary Alice Shrosbree on December 12 
and John Thomas on December 18.  The whole congregation is invited to a special coffee hour in Fellowship 
Hall on Sunday, December 16 after the service to commemorate these special occasions . Plan on being there 
to express best wishes of the day to Mary, Mary Alice and John! 
How fortunate to have these individuals in our midst! 
-  Your Northbrook Deacons 

3rd Annual Trunk or Treat 
¢ƘŜ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ƛǘǎ 3rd 
Annual Trunk or Treat on Wednesday, October 24th.  Church 
members decorated their cars and handed out Halloween 
candy and goodies to little trick-or-treaters.  Thanks to all who 
came out to participate! 
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Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmiõs Last Sunday at 
Northbrook & Retirement Celebration Dinner 


